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[ PPA Memorandum Circular No. 18-2014,
December 16, 2014 ]

APPROVED EIGHT PERCENT (8% ) ADDITIONAL INCREASE IN
CARGO HANDING (CH) TARIFF AT THE MANILA NORTH HARBOR

Adopted: 16 December 2014
Date Filed: 07 January 2015

Pursuant to the PPA Board of Directors’ Ex-Com Resolution No. 2014-1412 and
Board Resolution No. 2408 dated December 5, 2014, the revised recommendation of
the Board Technical Working Group (TWG) to grant the Manila North Harbour Port,
Inc. (MNHPI) a tariff rate adjustment of not more than eight percent (8%) increase,
in addition to the 2013 provisional increase of 10% granted by PPA, is hereby
approved.

The Commercial Services Department shall make the necessary adjustment in the
existing CH tariff schedule of MNHPI at the Manila North Harbor.

The eight percent (8%) increase in CH rate shall be effective 30 days after
publication of this Circular in a national newspaper of general circulation.

(SGD) JUAN C. STA. ANA
General Manager
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